
Tooele City Council and
Tooele City Redevelopment Agency of Tooele City, Utah
Work Session Meeting Minutes

Date:  
Wednesday, January 20, 2016
Time:  
5:00 p.m.

Place:  
Tooele City Hall, Large Conference Room

90 North Main St., Tooele, Utah
City Council Members Present:

Chairman Brad Pratt
Dave McCall
Steve Pruden

Debbie Winn

Scott Wardle

City Employees Present:

Mayor Patrick Dunlavy

Glenn Caldwell, Finance Director
Michelle Pitt, City Recorder
Roger Baker, City Attorney

Jim Bolser, Community Development and Public Works Director

Brian Roth, Parks and Recreation Director

Rachelle Custer, City Planner

Randy Sant, Redevelopment Agency Director
Jami Carter, City Librarian
Brandon Clark, Library Board Chair

Minutes prepared by Michelle Pitt

1.  Open Meeting
Chairman Pratt called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call
Brad Pratt, Present

Steve Pruden, Present
Dave McCall, Present
Scott Wardle, Present
Debbie Winn, Present 
3. Discussion:

· Change of Committee Assignments
Chairman Pratt stated that Councilwoman Winn can't take the assignment on the Council of Aging, because her employment will not allow it.  This assignment will be reassigned to Chairman Pratt.  Councilwoman Winn stated that this position is appointed by the County Commission.  If Chairman Pratt stays in this position, the commission won’t have to appoint anyone.  The meetings are on the 4th Wednesdays at 1:00 pm
Councilman Pruden moved to reinstate Chairman Pratt to the Council of Aging.  Councilwoman Winn seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn “Aye,” Councilman McCall “Aye,” Councilman Pruden “Aye,” Councilman Wardle “Aye,” and Chairman Pratt “Aye.”  

· Utah Open Meetings Act
Presented by Roger Baker
Mr. Baker stated that he liked to do this training in the beginning of each year.  The Council packet included two newspaper articles about the importance of open meetings.  Mr. Baker read the State Code's language stating that the intent or purpose of the Open Meetings Act, is that the business of the people is to be done openly.  The Council's actions are the business of the people and need to be done openly.   Mr. Baker said that the Council would be in violation of the Open Meetings Act if three members of the Council get together privately, at a City office, restaurant, or anywhere to discuss City business.  Two Council members can meet, and are allowed to talk to each other, but deliberations of three or more have to be done openly.

Mr. Baker summarized the articles included in the Council packet (copies are attached to these minutes).  Councilman Pruden stated that he felt that Tooele City has done very well.  They've been taught well from Mr. Baker in the past.

Mr. Baker emphasized that anything borderline is unethical.  Mr. Baker thanked the Council for the way they conduct business.  Mr. Baker said again, that the intent is to do the public's business openly.
Chairman Pratt stated that the Council performs in the manner that they do because of instruction from Mr. Baker.  Chairman Pratt thanked Mr. Baker for this training and training in the past.

· Ordinance 2016-04 An Ordinance of the Tooele City Council Amending Tooele City Code 1-22 Regarding Financial Administration
Presented by Roger Baker
Mr. Baker stated that in years past, the Council raised the expenditure limitation for the Mayor's approval from $8,000 to $20,000.  There was an area in City code that was discovered that still referred to the $8,000 amount, so this is a housekeeping matter.  

· Proposal to Adjust Library Non-Resident Fees
Presented by Jami Carter

Ms. Carter explained that the proposed adjustment is to raise the annual non-resident fee from $20 to $30 annually, and to change the structure from family membership to individual membership.  The library is funded within a tax jurisdiction, which comes from Tooele residents.  Non-city residents are able to use the library and receive the same benefits of those that are residents, with the idea that the non-residents pay a fee for that benefit.  Currently, citizens are paying four times more per year per capita than a non-resident.  Non-residents are receiving quite a deal.  Ms. Carter went on to say that they are not proposing that non-residents lose this benefit, but staff would like it to be equitable.  Library fees haven't been adjusted since 2003.  The Library Board voted to propose a $30 fee per year per individual, as opposed to per family.
Ms. Carter said that with the new self-check structure at the library, if a patron would like someone to use their card, he/she would allow them to use their PIN.  Changing the structure to an individual structure would be more in line with the City structure of self-check.  It would also allow families the option of purchasing more than one card per family, if they chose.  As it is now, this isn’t an option available to them.  They can have only one card per family.  
Ms. Carter stated that finances detail the library's direct costs.  There are indirect costs as well, and Ms. Carter listed some of them.  She explained that she didn’t include those costs in this analysis.  Chairman Pratt reviewed the table showing other city's costs for library cards and pointed out that the average seemed to be about $70.  Even with this increase, the City is lower than most.  Ms. Carter said that most of the higher cards are for family cards.  
Councilman Pruden stated he would like to support the board's recommendation.  Chariman Pratt said that the library is a shining star.  He felt they should continue to give access to non-residents and allow them to use the library with these new fees.  Councilman McCall said that  the library board agreed to this adjustment unanimously in their meeting.  He went on to say that Ms. Carter did such a good job breaking down the fees.  He felt that making non-residents pay the same as residents was fair.  Councilman Pruden said that this is the first rate increase for 13 years.  Councilman Wardle stated that to have residents pay more than non-residents is upsetting.  He thanked Ms. Carter for the work she did on this.  

Mr. Baker stated that he would prepare a resolution for the next meeting.
Brandon Clark said that it seemed to be the most equitable approach across the board.  This change balances the scales.  Councilman McCall said that Mr. Clark is doing a great job as the chairman of the library board.
· Resolution 2016-02 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Amending the Tooele City Fee Schedule for Community Development Public Works Department Fees
Presented by Jim Bolser
Mr. Bolser reminded the Council that this matter was brought before them at the last meeting.  At that meeting, the Council had requested additional information.  Mr. Bolser provided this information to the Council via email.  Councilman Pruden stated that he felt the fees were appropriate.  Councilman Wardle thanked Mr. Bolser for the additional information.  

· Resolution 2016-08 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Approving an Agreement with SKM, Inc. for Maintenance Services of the City’s Municipal Culinary Water and Water Reclamation Systems’ Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition System (“SCADA”)
Presented by Jim Bolser
Mr. Bolser stated that this is the monitoring and maintenance system for the water systems' and water reclamation systems’ facilities in the City.  SCADA alerts the City to the faults and errors that occur occasionally.   City staff would like to extend the agreement for two years.  All groups involved are extremely pleased with the service provided by SKM over the initial contract term.   There is an increase of $10 per hour in each category but otherwise the agreement remains the same.  Mr. Bolser feels like the City has saved tens of thousands of dollars with this provider over the previous provider.  

· 10 East 2000 North Rezone Request
Presented by Jim Bolser
Mr.  Bolser pointed out that a number of years ago the area on the east side of Main Street was rezoned to General Commercial (GC).  Property owners have come back piece by piece to request a return to the Light Industrial (LI) zoning.  Bob's Garage has sold the facility and the new owner would like to change the zoning back to LI.  Mr. Bolser went on to say that a change of occupancy requires a rezone in order to maintain the use of the property.  Ms. Custer clarified that the business is Fantastic Plastic, not Bob's Garage.  Mr. Bolser stated that this is the last section in this area to go back to LI.  The Council agreed that they would like this to go forward.  Mr. Bolser stated that he would schedule the rezone for review with the Planning Commission then bring it back for a formal vote from the Council.

· Peterson Snow Removal Agreement
Presented by Randy Sant
Mr. Sant stated that the Council approved this agreement last month with Petersons Industrial Depot for snow removal on the roads at the depot.  The City has about five roads that are private roads.  Petersons came back with one request:  they would like an hourly rate of $150, with a cap of $1500 per month.  Petersons also wanted the ability to review the agreement at the end of the contract and make an adjustment if appropriate.  Mr. Sant suggested a two-way review, if Petersons spent more, the City would cut another check, if the City paid too much, Petersons would reimburse the City.  Mr. Sant asked if the RDA Board concurred with those changes.  If so, he would process the first invoice.  

Chairman Pruden stated he felt it was fair.  Mr. Sant will send an email to Petersons indicating that as of today, it is their responsibility to remove snow at the depot.  

Mr. Baker added that it is also Petersons responsibility to salt the roads.

4. Close Meeting to Discuss:
· Property Acquisition
· Litigation
· Personnel
Councilman Pruden moved to close the meeting.  Councilwoman Winn seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn “Aye,” Councilman McCall “Aye,” Councilman Pruden “Aye,” Councilman Wardle “Aye,” and Chairman Pratt “Aye.”  The meeting closed at 5:33 p.m.

Those in attendance during the closed session were:  Glenn Caldwell, Roger Baker, Jim Bolser, Mayor Patrick Dunlavy, Michelle Pitt, Randy Sant, Brian Roth, Councilwoman Winn, Councilman McCall, Councilman Pruden, Councilman Wardle, and Chairman Pratt.  Also in attendance for a portion of the closed meeting was James Webster.
No minutes were taken on these items.
5. Adjourn
Councilwoman Winn moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman McCall seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn “Aye,” Councilman McCall “Aye,” Councilman Pruden “Aye,” Councilman Wardle “Aye,” and Chairman Pratt “Aye.”  The meeting adjourned at 6:48 p.m.

The content of the minutes is not intended, nor are they submitted, as a verbatim transcription of the meeting.  These minutes are a brief overview of what occurred at the meeting.
Approved this 3rd day of February, 2016
___________________________________________________ 

Brad Pratt, Tooele City Council Chair
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